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16th November 2021

Dear Mr O’Kelly

Thank you for your emails of 5th November and 7th November 2021.

As far as I can ascertain from the Tribunal records, you are correct to say that there are two other properties where there are extant management orders under which Mr Davidoff has been appointed as a Tribunal manager in London. The case references are LAM/2019/0007 and LAM/2020/0019. In each case, if any person interested applies to have the orders varied or discharged under the provisions of section 24(9) of the Landlord and Tenant Act 1987, then the Tribunal will be able to consider the merits of such an application and to make a determination.

For some time now I have been working with colleagues to produce a Practice Statement in respect of applications under section 24 for the appointment of managers. The purpose of the Practice Statement is to give guidance on the Tribunal’s expectation of proposed managers. Additionally, it will have a draft order annexed which provides a template for the consideration of parties and of the Tribunal when making appointments. I believe that the Practice Statement will assist in providing a benchmark for the standards required of Tribunal appointed managers going forward.

The documents have now been submitted for the next stage of governance and I hope that I will be able to issue the Practice Statement before the end of December.

Yours sincerely
Siobhan McGrath
First-tier Tribunal (Property Chamber)  10 Alfred Place  London  WC1E 7LR 
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